
Reference: FS388866233

Comment on a planning application

Application Details

Application: 21/3107/FUL

Address: Barnes HospitalSouth Worple WayEast SheenLondonSW14 8SU

Proposal: Drop-in full application to supersede residential development zone of previously approved Outline planning

permission 18/3642/OUT. Demolition of existing structures and redevelopment of site including construction of three new

buildings comprising 106 residential units of mixed tenure (Use Class C3), alterations and conversion of two existing

buildings for 3 residential use (Use Class C3), car and cycle parking, landscaping and associated works.

Comments Made By

Name: Mrs. Charlotte Partridge

Address: 11 Fitzgerald Avenue East Sheen London SW14 8SZ

Comments

Type of comment:  Object to the proposal

Comment: 1 This proposal represents a 26%increase on the number of units in the outline planning consent and requires
a fresh application. 
2. The residential application can not be looked at in isolation. Legal advice is being sought as to whether the council can
consider the impact on traffic congestion etc of this proposal without also taking into account the implications of the other
two proposals for the site. Since residents were last consulted, traffic congestion has deteriorated further. Upper
Richmond Road and Mortlake High Street are now frequently gridlocked as a result of the restrictions on through traffic
through Richmond Park and the continued closure of Hammersmith Bridge to all motor vehicles. This has led to an
increase in use of South and North Walpole Ways as rat runs resulting in even more pressure on the already dangerous
junctions at the crossing in White Hart Lane. 
It is time the council prioritised the mental and physical health and safety of local residents over any financial gain to
developers. The council claims to be trying to reduce pollution in the area but this aim is not borne out by its willingness to
consider applications like this for overdevelopment.


